
From: jmwhetstone@scana.com <jmwhetstone@scana.com>
To:  

Date: 11/20/2017 9:02:20 AM
Subject: SCE&G ~ Website email from Mark Whetstone

Dear Kevin Bryant My name is Mark Whetstone. I live at 257 Somerset Avenue Norway SC. I have 
worked for SCANA/SCE&G over 29 years. Our company employees more than 5000 employeeâ€™s 
that pay local taxes and supports local businesses. As a citizen and a voter, I am writing you to ask 
that you oppose legislation like H.4375 and H.4380, which would be extremely detrimental to our 
company as a whole, and to our employees and their families. Our companyâ€™s new leadership 
has put forward a thoughtful solution to outstanding issues regarding SCE&â€™s abandoned nuclear 
construction project. The companyâ€™s proposal would reduce costs for our customers while 
simultaneously expanding energy production for their benefit. Itâ€™s a reasonable solution for 
addressing the concerns weâ€™ve heard from our customers, our legislators and our regulators. I 
urge you to support the proposal. Please contact me with any questions. Thank you. Sincerely, Jon 
Mark Whetstone 803-682-3011 
 

Mark Whetstone
 
257 Somerset Ave.
 
Norway, SC 29113
 
803-682-3011
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